Motions to the Area Managers

Central Area Committee meeting

13th October 2020

Item 1

Motion in the name of Councillor Christy Burke and Councillor Anthony Flynn

That this Central Area Committee request an update as to why the pool in Sean Mc Dermot Street is closed to schools and small clubs in the area, as local schools in the area have appealed to me to ask Dublin City Council to carry out the works needed at the pool.

Item 2

Motion in the name of Councillor Nial Ring

That this Area Committee requests the Manager to examine and implement other ways in which inclusive and meaningful feedback can be collected, such as central postal address, telephone feedback, local collection points for observations/comments/suggestions (e.g. shops, residents groups etc) in order to obtain maximum feedback on the Grangegorman Filtered Permeability Trial and not exclude those who do not have access to internet facilities.

Item 3

Motion in the name of Councillor Nial Ring

That this Area Committee fully supports the Mater Misericordiae University Hospital (Mater Hospital) proposed development, consisting of 112 beds in a newly commissioned building on site, and acknowledges and commends the hospital management's pre development contact/consultation with all stakeholders including local residents, public representatives and planners.

Item 4

Motion in the name of Councillor Joe Costello

That this Area Committee agrees to make a contribution to the cost of the Stoneybatter Christmas Lights in 2020, as it has done in previous years. The Christmas lights will provide a necessary lift for businesses and residents following a vey difficult year.

Item 5

Motion in the name of Councillor Darcy Lonergan and Councillor Cat O'Driscoll

That this Area Committee requests the Area Manager to call for a meeting with the Superintendent and head engineer of the Phoenix Pak to discuss the dangerous lighting currently in the park & seeks seasonal lightning at key commuting/leisure times, 7am-9am and 5pm-10 pm.

Item 6

Motion in the name of Councillor Cat O'Driscoll and Councillor Darcy Lonergan

That this Area Committee requests a review of lighting in public parks, within the central area, with the aim of improving lighting for morning and evening commenters. With dark winter evenings and mornings approaching and more people opting to walk and cycle the promotion of safe and well lit paths and cycle lanes becomes more important.

Item 7

Motion in the name of Councillor Colm O'Rourke

That the Central Area Committee calls on Technological University Dublin (TUD) to provide space for the kickboxing club in Cabra at the TUD Broombridge Sports Grounds, as part of TUD's community outreach. A proposed development on Bannow Road in Cabra consists of the demolition of a warehouse unit which is currently the home of the kickboxing club, which would leave the club without a home. The club is of great benefit to the wider community, particularly to young people.